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The Children’s University’s fifth annual Conference
Monday 10th and Tuesday 11th December 2012

Shrigley Hall Hotel, Golf and Country Club

The fourth annual conference took place on 10th and 11th December 2012 with 144 attendees and 22 Market Stalls (it is perhaps worth noting that the first conference in 2008 had 39 attendees). The feedback received was excellent and is listed below.





“Happy New Year to you all! I’m just back at work today after my trip to see you guys and a lovely long Christmas break, feels like I’ve been away for ever!

 Firstly I wanted to say how great it was meeting you all whilst we were over there, really nice to put faces to names! And secondly to thank you for all of your organisation, training, advice and support whilst we were there. It was a fabulous conference and the additional input we received from you guys was just priceless. Thanks again!

Our boss Kiri and her boss Gary are on their way over to see you – they fly tomorrow, I’m sure they’ll be as impressed as we were.

All the very best for 2013!"

(CU Australia)
“Hi all. Just a quick email to say thank you for such a successful conference.  I thoroughly enjoyed the chance to meet so many other CU colleagues. The networking opportunity was superb. Have a wonderful and well deserved Christmas break. Many thanks once again.”
“Dear Ger and all your wonderful staff. 
Thank you again for another inspiring conference.  I know that Karen now feels more confident about taking on the Manager’s role and am sure she will do it very well. Looking forward to seeing you at the House of Lords in January.”

“So, I’m back at my desk and I’m still buzzing from the last two days. I can’t thank you all enough for the inspirational event that you put on for us all. I have come away even more enthused about Children’s University – if that is possible! The speakers, the think-shops, the market place… meeting… discussing… debating… innovating! To make something so wonderful seem so effortless requires a great deal of hard work so than you for a wonderful conference.”

“Wow – what another great experience this year’s conference was.  I always enjoy being there and meeting such amazing people. I also want to thank you for the wonderful experience encountered by Harry, Kat and April.  Everyone was commenting on their confidence.  That is what quality out-of-hours learning experiences can do for young people.  Thank you.”

“What a super atmosphere I went into yesterday!  Your hard work had obviously reaped rewards and I hope you feel really good about the smooth running of the conference. I did so enjoy the time I was able to be part of the whole.  Thank you.”

“Dear All

Just to say many thanks for asking us to be part of the annual conference. An excellent event, superbly organized and we met some very interesting people. Keep up the good work everyone. Seasons Greetings.”
“Hello Ger

I’m really glad I came along to the Conference. It was both enjoyable and extremely useful. Good value for money! Wishing you a peaceful Christmas and a happy and successful New Year.”

“Wow. Congratulations on a great conference and a great concept.”

“Thank you for inviting Treasure Trails to attend your 5th conference and for your hospitality at the conference. I’m glad it was a successful day for you and I will be following up contacts that I made.”

“Dear all 

many congratulations on a really interesting, well-coordinated and valuable conference - not adjectives I normally use for such activities!! I learnt, created and networked - it was an excellent opportunity for me to become more integrated with the CU movement and thank you to Lesley for ensuring that. It was great to meet you all in such a very beautiful setting.”
“Hello Children’s University Delegates,

Just a note to say thank you to the Children’s University for inviting us to attend at your Marketplace during the conference. We tried to meet as many delegates as we could to share some of the benefits we can offer through working in partnership with Southport’s anchor attraction for school trips and for our ‘new for 2013’ Learning Destination trail.  We will keep you up to speed with offers, added values and developments at the park and look forward to speaking with you in the New Year.”




York Cares ‏@YorkCares 

Great, inspiring couple of days at Children's University Conference - got lots of great ideas to take back to York! Thanks @CU_Trust 

Oldham CU ‏@OldhamCU 

Fantastic two days so far at the @CU_Trust fifth annual conference great company 

NI Children's Uni. ‏@NIChildrensUni 

@Cu_trust Many thanks to you and your team for a wonderful International Conference. It was empowering and rewarding to be with you all!! 

Doncaster CU ‏@doncastercu 

I would like to say a massive hands up to the CU volunteers from Northamptonshire @ the national conference!! Amazing effort…
